**JES School Improvement Council (SIC) Meeting Minutes
School Name: Johnsonville Elementary School 
Date: May 5, 2025 
Time: 5:30 PM 
Location: Johnsonville Elementary School
Facilitator/Chairperson: Lacinda Burrows, Principal

 Call to Order** The meeting was called to order by Mrs. Burrows. 
 Roll Call / Attendance** **Members Present:** Idasha Brown, Brenda Hannah, Ellen Evans, Meredith Powell, Brittany McDaniel, Michelle Pope, Lacinda Burrows 

Members Absent: Ninita Brown, Janet Doctor, and Monica Kelley 

Guests/Visitors: Mr. Brian Goins, Assistant Superintendent 

 Review of Goals from Previous Meetings:  Mrs. Burrows shared the SIC goals from the previous meeting, which focus on three areas of concentration: - 1. Academic Growth 2. Parent Engagement  3. Parent Communication

 Mrs. Burrows then presented the three goals established at earlier meetings: 

SIC Annual Goals:
1. Enhance Communication Between Parents and the School
 We are committed to improving communication between parents and the school by providing clear and consistent updates. Each teacher sends out a weekly newsletter and uses DOJO to communicate with parents. These tools will help keep parents informed and engaged in their child's education. JES will utilize weekly newsletters, the school website, DOJO, Bright Arrow messages, and our digital sign for regular communication. 
2. Increase Student Achievement  
 The Multi-Tiered System of Support (MTSS) process will assist in addressing students' academic needs by identifying those who require additional help and support.


3. Enhance Parental Involvement at JES
 We aim to boost parental involvement through family nights and interactive events that foster positive relationships between school and home. We will continue to engage parents in the planning, review, and enhancement of programs outlined in the school-wide reform plan. This will be achieved through parent suggestions and feedback collected during School Improvement Council meetings and end-of-the-year surveys.

 Mrs. Burrows then provided each attendee with a copy of  The JES Report to the People  and asked if there were any questions or concerns regarding the brochure. 

Meredith Powell expressed her appreciation for the various small efforts JES makes for her children. 

Following this discussion, Mrs. Burrows transitioned to the Title I update. She shared the budget allocation for the year and how the funds were utilized in the school. 

Mr. Goins, the Assistant Superintendent, concluded the meeting by providing additional Title I information and emphasizing the value of input from the community and school stakeholders. The school compact was also shared, and parents and SIC members were encouraged to give their input and suggestions. No suggestions were noted, but they were invited to complete a survey if they had any comments, concerns, or suggestions. 

Mrs. Burrows thanked the SIC members for their attendance and support over the past ten years. 
The meeting was then adjourned.


